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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Monday 20th February 2006
Question No 33
Question:
Councillor J Neville 
"To ask the Manager to have arranged the re-scheduling of the refuse collection for Westpark estate in view of the fact that despite the best efforts of the Traffic Warden to prevent parking by non residents at the front of the estate, refuse trucks have found it impossible on some occasions to access the entire estate after 9 – 9.30am and as a result a number of residents wheelie bins were left uncollected in recent weeks and will the Manager make a statement on what has been an on-going problem in Westpark Esate.
Reply:
The only occasions on which there seems to be a problem with the refuse truck accessing part of Westpark Estate is when Tallaght Court is sitting.  Approximately 30 houses in one cul-de-sac were not collected on 2nd November and on 14th December 2005 due to parked cars blocking the entrance.

However the re-scheduling of the refuse collection for Westpark Estate would be very difficult as it is collected at the same time as Tallaght Main Street.  An early start would cause traffic jams during rush hour in Tallaght which is something the refuse collection service tries to avoid.  The matter will be discussed with the Roads Department to see whether a solution can be found to the problem.
